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2019 Annual Report

Dear Friends,

Since Governor Baker announced a stay-at-home order for the state of 
Massachusetts in March of this year, the “normal” way of doing things 
has been disrupted and we’ve all pivoted to a new reality brought on by a 
global pandemic that none of us could have predicted. City and state-
wide closures of schools, businesses, and cultural organizations, like the 
New England Aquarium, in an effort to stem the impact of COVID-19 have 
proven to be challenging and the financial implications long-lasting. 

Our ability to weather this storm is due in large part to YOU, our loyal 
supporters and friends. Because of you, our animal care staff has 
continued to provide the highest level of care for the almost 20,000 
animals that call the Aquarium home; our educators have developed new virtual interactions and are 
reimagining our approach to building critical thinkers and ocean problem solvers; and our conservation 
scientists are continuing their essential research and fieldwork. Our doors may have been closed to the 
public for more than four months, but the work we are engaged in to protect the blue planet goes on 
uninterrupted. 

With our doors open to the public once again, I am pleased to share with you an abbreviated 2019 Annual 
Report. While the effects of the current pandemic and the spotlight on racial injustice are critical in this 
moment and may even overshadow our success in the past year, we are proud of all that we accomplished 
in 2019 with your support. 

We can’t thank you enough for being an essential part of our community and look forward to welcoming 
you back to Central Wharf in the weeks and months ahead. 

 
Vikki N. Spruill 
President & CEO

Letter from the President

1 Central Wharf | Boston MA 02110 | t. 617-973-5200 | www.neaq.org
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2019 Year in Review

Together with visitors, teens, fishermen, teachers, scientists, students, legislators, and 
industry leaders, the New England Aquarium worked to protect the blue planet in 2019.

This year, more than a million tickets to the Aquarium not only 
supported the animals in our care who help inspire ocean 
protectors but also helped finance research we do to solve 
ocean challenges and our rescue and rehabilitation work with 
endangered and threatened species.

Over 1.3 million tickets sold protected the  
blue planet

In April, the Aquarium opened a dazzling new Indo-Pacific coral 
reef exhibit that helps visitors learn about these “rainforests of 
the sea” that are essential to supporting thousands of species of 
fish, sea turtles, sharks, and other marine life, and inform visitors 
about what they can do to protect coral reefs worldwide. Learn 
more »

New exhibit inspired coral reef protection

In the summer, the birth of two anaconda in an Aquarium exhibit 
of only adult females kindled excitement around the world. DNA 
testing confirmed the babies were produced by an extremely rare 
form of asexual reproduction called parthenogenesis. Read the 
blog »

Historic birth chronicled

https://www.neaq.org/exhibit/indo-pacific-coral-reef/
https://www.neaq.org/exhibit/indo-pacific-coral-reef/
https://www.neaq.org/blog/two-baby-anaconda-born-in-all-female-adult-exhibit/
https://www.neaq.org/blog/two-baby-anaconda-born-in-all-female-adult-exhibit/
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This year, a couple thousand visitors sent postcards to members 
of Congress asking them to support strong, science-based 
fisheries management policies and protect the highly endangered 
North Atlantic right whale. Learn more »

More than 2,000 advocated for conservation

In September, 21 of the Aquarium’s ClimaTeens marched as part 
of the Youth Climate Strike in City Hall Plaza, joining millions of 
youth worldwide to call for global action on climate change.  
Read the blog »

Twenty-one teens led the way

As part of the Aquarium’s rescue and rehabilitation work 
with endangered and threatened sea turtles, more than 195 
hypothermic turtles were treated at the Aquarium’s Sea Turtle 
Hospital in Quincy this fall after stranding on Cape Cod beaches. 
Earlier this year, we released Munchkin, a 330-pound loggerhead 
rehabilitated in Quincy, and we’re tracking her using a GPS 
satellite tag to learn about her behavior in the wild. Read the 
2019 rescue blogs »

Nearly 200 sea turtles (including Munchkin)  
rehabilitated

Through the Marine Conservation Action Fund (MCAF), the 
Aquarium supports emerging conservation leaders in developing 
countries. Some of those leaders are named MCAF Fellows, 
and this fall 11 Fellows came to Boston for the inaugural MCAF 
Fellows Summit, where they shared their projects with business 
leaders and conservationists. Read the blog »

Global network activated

2019 Year in Review

https://www.neaq.org/blog/state-house-right-whales/
https://www.neaq.org/blog/climateens-participate-in-climate-strike/
https://www.neaq.org/about-us/mission-vision/munchkinsjourney/
https://www.neaq.org/tag/sea-turtle-rescue-2019/
https://www.neaq.org/tag/sea-turtle-rescue-2019/
https://www.andersoncabotcenterforoceanlife.org/our-work/programs/mcaf/
https://www.andersoncabotcenterforoceanlife.org/blog/inaugural-mcaf-fellows-summit-brings-together-conservation-changemakers/
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The Aquarium’s Anderson Cabot Center for Ocean Life offers 
science-based solutions to mitigate the human impact on our 
oceans and its marine life. In 2019, our researchers teamed up 
with Massachusetts lobsterman Marc Palombo to test a new 
ropeless lobster pot system to reduce the danger of entangle-
ment for whales, studied discard mortality of the Atlantic cod to 
produce best capture and handling practices, and partnered with 
Mass Marine Fisheries and universities on the creation of recom-
mendations for the recreational fishing industry to support the 
preservation of local fish stocks.   

Solutions reduced humans’ effect on marine  
animals  

The Aquarium has been a vocal supporter of the Scientific As-
sistance for Very Endangered (SAVE) North Atlantic Right Whales 
Act, which would provide funding for public and private sectors 
to work together to protect North Atlantic right whales. The act 
was voted favorably out of the Senate Commerce Committee on 
November 13.

Legislation progressed to SAVE endangered 
species

In 2019, the Aquarium testified at a Massachusetts State House 
hearing in support of House Bill 771 and Senate Bill 462 to 
reduce plastic bag pollution, sharing the negative impacts of 
plastic pollution on our local wildlife. The Aquarium also partnered 
with the City of Boston on the Zero Waste Boston initiative that 
calls for expanding the city’s composting program, increasing 
access to recycling opportunities, and launching a citywide 
recycling education campaign. Read the Zero Waste Boston blog »

Conservation efforts advanced

In December, a federal appeals court upheld the designation of 
the Northeast Canyons and Seamounts Marine National Mon-
ument. The Aquarium provided strong scientific evidence that 
helped in the establishment of this area as a national monument 
and conducts regular aerial observations to survey marine life.

Marine areas protected, surveyed

2019 Year in Review

https://www.andersoncabotcenterforoceanlife.org
https://www.congress.gov/bill/116th-congress/house-bill/1568/
https://www.congress.gov/bill/116th-congress/house-bill/1568/
https://www.congress.gov/bill/116th-congress/house-bill/1568/
https://malegislature.gov/Bills/191/h771
https://malegislature.gov/Bills/191/SD896
https://www.boston.gov/environment-and-energy/zero-waste-boston
https://www.neaq.org/blog/zero-waste-boston/
https://www.andersoncabotcenterforoceanlife.org/priorities/conservation-leadership/monument/
https://www.andersoncabotcenterforoceanlife.org/priorities/conservation-leadership/monument/
https://www.neaq.org/blog/7524/
https://www.andersoncabotcenterforoceanlife.org/tag/aerial-survey/
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The Aquarium announced in October a collaboration with 
nonprofit engineering company Draper that will commit $1 million 
to developing new methods for monitoring whale populations 
from space. Combining data from several sources, including 
satellite, sonar, and radar, the new technology will enable 
scientists to survey whales in remote regions of the ocean.  
Read the blog »

Efforts combined to track whales

The Aquarium affiliated with several companies in 2019 to help 
protect the blue planet. Boston-based beverage company Proud 
Pour developed Cider for Sea Turtles, with 13 percent of its top-line 
revenue being donated to the Aquarium’s sea turtle program. The 
New England Revolution soccer team helped promote ocean pro-
tection and conservation as team players joined a beach cleanup 
effort, honored our sea turtle rescue staff, and auctioned a special 
team jersey to benefit the Aquarium. Gorton’s Seafood celebrated 
10 years of partnering with the Aquarium to bring sustainable 
seafood to consumers, and Phillips Chocolates sold special boxes 
of turtle chocolates with a portion of the proceeds benefiting the 
Aquarium. As part of our 50th anniversary celebration, Trillium 

Partnerships championed ocean conservation

The Aquarium strives to be open, accessible, and inclusive to 
everyone. Recognized in 2019 as an Autism Welcoming Business 
by the Autism Alliance, the Aquarium opens early and provides 
a quieter experience on several Sundays a year exclusively for 
people with sensory processing needs and their families. 

Aquarium committed to accessibility for all

The Aquarium continued its popular lecture series in the spring 
and fall. With support from the Lowell Institute, the series is 
free and open to the public and tackles contemporary topics by 
scientists, environmental writers, photographers, film producers, 
and others.

Lectures educated, inspired, entertained

Brewing launched For the Sake of the Sea, a craft beer that raised 
more than $10,000 for the Aquarium. New sustainable “blue-tech” 
ocean ventures will benefit from a partnership between SeaAhead 
and the Aquarium that will provide grants to entrepreneurs to encour-
age ocean innovation.

2019 Year in Review

https://www.neaq.org/blog/our-ocean-commitment/
https://www.neaq.org/blog/aquarium-partners-with-proud-pour-to-create-cider-to-support-sea-turtles/
https://www.neaq.org/blog/aquarium-n-e-revolution-share-goal-of-ocean-conservation/
https://www.prnewswire.com/news-releases/gortons-seafood-and-the-new-england-aquarium-celebrate-10-years-of-improving-and-promoting-sustainable-fisheries-300768353.html
https://www.prnewswire.com/news-releases/gortons-seafood-and-the-new-england-aquarium-celebrate-10-years-of-improving-and-promoting-sustainable-fisheries-300768353.html
https://www.phillipschocolate.com/chocolate/turtles/18-piece-turtles-neaq-special.html
https://www.trilliumbrewing.com/for-the-sake-of-the-sea
https://www.neaq.org/visit/accessibility/
https://www.neaq.org/visit/accessibility/
https://www.trilliumbrewing.com/for-the-sake-of-the-sea
https://sea-ahead.com/
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2019 Financials

New England Aquarium Corporation
Financial Results (in thousands of dollars)

Operating Revenue & Support FY 2019 FY 2018 CHANGE $

Admissions – Individuals & Groups  $23,105.5  $22,301.9  $803.6 

Retail Sales – Food, Gift Shop & Events 5,419.9 12,064.8 (6,644.9)

Memberships – Individual & Family 2,932.5 3,084.0 (151.5)

Corporate – Memberships & Sponsorships 735.1 756.0 (20.9)

Gifts & Pledges 2,069.7 2,037.1 32.6 

Grants & Contracts 2,630.4 3,046.6 (416.2)

Net assets released from restriction 4,353.9 3,282.1 1,071.8 

Other 1,226.2 1,302.6 (76.4)

Total Operating Revenue & Support 42,473.1 47,875.0 (5,402.0)

Operating Expenses

Research, Conservation & Education  $8,283.2  $7,806.4 476.8 

Exhibit Operation & Maintenance 6,847.5 6,869.6 (22.1)

Plant Operations 8,350.9 8,237.5 113.4 

Cost of Retail Sales 2,314.7 9,213.9 (6,899.2)

General Administration & Supporting Services 11,651.7 11,102.3 549.4 

Fundraising 3,280.7 2,558.2 722.5 

Interest 444.2 432.4 11.8 

Total Operating Expenses 41,172.9 46,220.3 (5,047.4)

Operating Reserve (Deficit)*  $1,300.1  $1,654.7  $(354.6)

Other Changes in Unrestricted Net Assets

Operating Reserve (deficit) 1,300.1 1,654.7 (354.6)

Non-operating Revenues and Expense, Net 169.3 305.6 (136.3)

Net Assets Released to Fund Capital Improvements 1,571.5 51.9 1,519.6 

Realized & Unrealized Gains (Losses), Net 455.2 (353.4) 808.6 

Gain on Disposal of Fixed Assets & Debt Refinancing (22.9) 0.0 (22.9)

Depreciation & Amortization Expense (4,644.9) (4,855.7) 210.7 

Net Non-cash Pension Related Changes (85.1) 100.5 (185.6)

Increase (Decrease) in Unrestricted Net Assets (1,256.7) (3,096.3) 1,839.6 

Increase (Decrease) in Restricted Net Assets 6,058.3 954.1 5,104.2 

Net Assets – Beginning of Year  50,616.1  52,758.3 (2,142.2)

Net Assets – End of Year  $55,417.6  $50,616.1  $4,801.6 

Increase (Decrease) in Net Assets 4,801.6 (2,142.2) 6,943.8 

*Operating reserve, as defined by management, excludes capital expenditures, principal payments, depreciation and amortization charges, and non-recurring transactions.  
Audited financial statements, with an unqualified opinion by Mayer Hoffman McCann P.C., are available on request.
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Total Aquarium Attendance
(millions)

Total Net Assets
(millions)

Operating Revenue*

Operating Expenses

55.4

50.6

52.1

52.8

47.5

2019

2018

2017

2016

2015

1.34

1.36

1.42

1.39

1.27

2019

2018

2017

2016

2015

Corporate Partners 2%

Gifts 15%

Grants & Contracts 7%

Memberships 6%

Admissions, Sales & Other 70%

Operating Reserve 3%

Fundraising* 8%

Conservation/Research 12%

Education 7%

Aquarium Operations,  
Animal Care & Other 70%

2019 Financials
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2019 Leadership

Officers

Vikki N. Spruill, President and CEO
Donna K. Hazard, Chair of the Board of Trustees
P. Eric Krauss, Executive Vice President, Chief Operating and Financial Officer
Daniel S. Evans, Secretary of the Corporation

Board of Trustees

Donna K. Hazard, Chair
David Altshuler
Maliz E. Beams
David Bechhofer
Barbara Burgess
Thomas R. Burton III, Chair-elect
Linda N. Cabot

Jared A. Chase
Barbara Eisenson
Daniel S. Evans
Dean Goodermote
Kathleen Healy
Timothy G. Healy
Raymond F. Mui

Scott H. Page
Anne B. Peacher
Pamela Petri-Humphrey
Mary T. Renner
Duncan W. Richardson
Brian Skerry
Peter O. Wilde

Board of Ambassadors (Formerly known as Overseers)

Alexander D. Leventhal, Chair
Robert C. Trumbull, Vice Chair
James R. Andrew
James A. Atwood
Robert G. Bannish
Cynthia A. Becton
Michael J. Bohnen, Esq.
George D. Buckley
Carolyn J. Campanelli
W. Reed Chisholm II
John M. Cohen, M.D.
Christopher T. Cuddy
Paul W. DiMaura
Alan R. Dynner
Jennifer D. Eielson
Kerry A. Emanuel, Ph.D.
Katharine B. Fagan
Michael W. Fish

Dozier L. Gardner
John M. Gray
Ellen W. Griggs
Bowman Hallagan
Mark Hastings
Winston E. Henderson
Ann P. Hochberg
Pamela R. Holding
Danny Kalmar
Mary Alice Karol
Margaret C. H. Kelly
Stephanie Kube
Douglas J. Lober
Michael S. Lorber
Alistair Lowe
Laurence P. Madin, Ph.D.
Deborah J. Manus
Stephen J. Mastrocola

Michael E. Mooney
Brooke N. Muggia
Charles F. Nadler
Alison Nolan
Kim J. Ogden
Richard C. Pierce
Caroline Rando
Brian Rivotto
Kitt Sawitsky
Samuel Slater
Jonathan F. Stone
Kevin Joseph Sullivan
James W. Taylor
Arnaud Tesson
Michelle P. Vilms
Charles S. Willauer
William J. Wolf



9

Magellan Society

Jeffrey H. Pierce, Chair
George R. Baldwin
Robert L. Beal ǂ
Henry P. Becton Jr.
R. William Burgess Jr.
Richard G. Casey
John J. Doyle Jr.
Jamie C. Fagan
Walter J. Flaherty

Walter J. Gamble, M.D.
Harry A. Hanson III
Lily Rice Hsia
Ogden Hunnewell
Jeffrey M. Hurst
Thomas B. King
George M. Lovejoy Jr. ǂ
Anne R. Lovett
Stephen C. Peacher

Rudolph F. Pierce, Esq.
Karen Foote Richards
Bud Ris
Kathleen Sherbrooke
Richard A. Soden, Esq.
Patricia R. Squire
Robert W. Uek
Timothy L. Vaill
Louis J. Volpe

Life & Honorary Trustees

Gerald W. Blakeley Jr.
Charles S. Boit ǂ
Jacob F. Brown II
Anne T. Buttrick

Sylvia A. Earle, Ph.D.
Gale R. Guild
Karl J. Hirshman
Robert A. Lawrence ǂ

William J. O’Neill Jr.
Edward E. Phillips
Sandra B. Prescott ǂ

This list reflects our Governance members as of December 31, 2019.

In Memoriam 

Robert L. Beal 
Charles S. Boit
Bobbe F. Jacobson
Ruth A. Johnson
Robert A. Lawrence

Ruddy Ligonde
George M. Lovejoy Jr. 
Ann L. Macomber
Wilson P. Menashi
Sharon H. Penney

Charles W. Pingree
Sandra B. Prescott 
George Putnam
Elsie P. van Buren

We would like to honor the memory of the following Aquarium employees, board members, and supporters who passed away  
in 2019 and early 2020.

ǂ passed away in 2019 and early 2020

2019 Leadership
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2019 Donors

The New England Aquarium gratefully acknowledges the individuals, foundations, corporations, and government agencies whose 
generous financial contributions and pledges provided critical support for animal care, conservation, education, and advocacy 
throughout 2019. We are pleased to recognize the leading contributors and express our gratitude to more than 20,000 members and 
supporters. This list recognizes philanthropic gifts of over $500.

We would like to extend a special thank you to our 101 Charter Members, who have been with us since the Aquarium opened its 
doors—and some even before that! More than 50 years later and we are still incredibly fortunate to have your support and goodwill. 
Thank you!

Great Benefactors

Anonymous (3) 
Bank of America
Robert L. Beal*ǂ
Anita and Joshua Bekenstein
Arthur F. Blanchard Trust BNY Mellon, 
   Trustee
The Boston Foundation
Bill and Barbara Burgess
Linda Cabot and Ed Anderson
Dr. John and Mrs. Bette Cohen
Conservation International
Dell
Global Conservation Fund
Charles Hayden Foundation
Barbara and Amos Hostetter
Institute of Museum and Library Services
Irving Oil
Island Foundation 

Jane’s Trust 
John and Marilyn Keane
Emily Landecker Foundation, Inc./Ms. 
   Andrea Reimann-Ciardelli
Mr. and Mrs. George M. Lovejoy Jr. ǂ
The Lovett-Woodsum Family
The Lowell Institute
Massachusetts Clean Energy Center
Massachusetts Cultural Council
Massachusetts Cultural Facilities Fund
Massachusetts Development Authority
National Grid
National Oceanic and Atmospheric 
   Administration
National Science Foundation
New Balance Foundation
Office of Naval Research
The David and Lucile Packard Foundation

Mr. and Mrs. A. Neil Pappalardo 
Amelia Peabody Charitable Fund
The Harold Whitworth Pierce  
   Charitable Trust 
Mary and Peter Renner
Hans and Margret Rey/Curious George 
   Fund of 2001
Liz and Duncan Richardson
Richard Saltonstall Charitable Foundation
James and Marilyn Simons 
David B. and Margot D. Stone
Edward and Pamela Taft 
Mr. and Mrs. Edward A. Taft Sr.
Diane*, Martin*, David, and Laura Trust and 
   The Trust Family Foundation
Edwin S. Webster Foundation
Yawkey Foundation

The following donors have committed $1 million or more cumulatively since the New England Aquarium’s opening in June of 1969. 

2019 Giving

Anonymous (36)
Lisa Ackley
Addgene
Mr. Mark Aher and Ms. Jacqueline McCoy
Catherine Albin
Aldrich Family Charitable Foundation
Mr. William P. Aldrich
Alexion Pharmaceuticals, Inc.
Allegro Microsystems, LLC
Jonathan and Penny Altman
America's Charities
Mr. John C. Amoroso*
Amundi Pioneer Asset Management
Analog Devices, Inc.

Anchor Capital Advisors, Inc.
Adam Antonik
The Apple Lane Foundation
Wendy Arnold
Mr. Dylan M. Arthaud
Ms. Katherine Arthaud
Arthur J. Gallagher Risk Management  
   Services, Inc.
Mr. Charles Ashman and Mrs. Joan Ashman
Association of Zoos and Aquariums
Mr. and Mrs. Bob Atchinson
Kristen and James Atwood
Ms. Susan Avery
 

Mr. Aaron L. Baggish M.D. and Ms. Sylvia  
   C. Winter
Mrs. Hope Lincoln Baker*
George Baldwin and Family
BAMSI
Bank of America
Alice Anne Barbo and William Barbo
Barings
Dr. and Mrs. James F. Bastian
Kate and Gordon Baty
Maliz and James Beams
The Beams Charitable Gift Fund
David Bechhofer and Kate Neave
Becton Family Foundation

*Charter Member    ǂ passed away in 2019 and early 2020
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Cynthia A. Becton
Jeannie and Henry Becton Jr.
Anita and Joshua Bekenstein
Ms. Amy Belkin and Mr. Jay Mofenson
Joan and Steve Belkin
Matt Bell
Ben & Jerry's
Mrs. Wendy W. Benchley
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Benner
Berklee College of Music
Mr. and Mrs. David J. Bernstein
Tom and Karen Berry
Bethesda Lodge #30, I.O.O.F.
Mr. David Billingsley
Biogen Foundation
Gerald W. Blakeley Jr.
Bloomberg
Mr. and Mrs. Steven L. Blumsack
Willa C. Bodman
Amy and Joshua Boger
Michael J. Bohnen, Esq.
David Booth
Lisbeth Bornhofft
Maggie and Robert Boroujerdi
Bose Corporation
Dr. Elizabeth R. Boskey
Ms. Katrine S. Bosley
Mr. Keith Bostic and Ms. Margo Seltzer
Boston Children's Hospital
Boston College
Boston Duck Tours
The Boston Foundation
Boston Harbor Hotel
Boston Police Patrolmen's Association, Inc.
Boston Scientific Corporation
Brady Family
Brandeis University 
Brandt Box & Paper
Mr. Robert Brandt
Susan Briggs
Brigham and Women's Faulkner Hospital
Brigham and Women's Hospital
BrightSphere Investment Group
Priscilla M. Brooks
Virginia Brostowski
Mrs. Dianne Brown
Mr. and Mrs. Jacob F. Brown II

BSpoke
George and Valerie Buckley
Katherine Bui
Bill and Barbara Burgess
Ms. Catherine Burke
Mr. and Mrs. Gregory J. Burkus
Dr. Nathan C. Burnett and Dr. Philip Brenner
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas R. Burton III
Susie Buttrick*
C&W Services
Cabot Corporation
Mr. and Mrs. John R. Cabot
Linda Cabot and Ed Anderson
Cady Family Foundation
Mr. and Mrs. Kevin T. Callaghan
Cambridge Savings Bank
Cambridge Trust Company
Mr. and Mrs. Joseph P. Campanelli
Terri Campbell
Ms. Casey Carlson and Mr. Bill Stone
Camille and David Carlstrom
Mr. and Mrs. Richard G. Casey
CDM Smith
The Cedar Street Foundation
CGI
Jon Champagne
Mr. John Chapin

Charles River Laboratories, Inc.
Mr. and Mrs. Jared A. Chase
Mrs. Susan Cheever and Mr. Charles  
   Cheever
Reed and Ronnie Chisholm
John and Pat Chory
Christensen-Dunn Early Foundations Fund
Christian Book
Joe and Rhonda Chronic
Chubb Group of Insurance Companies
Citizens Bank of Massachusetts
Stewart B. Clifford Jr.
John Cline and Lauren Proshan
Mr. Peter Coffin and Mrs. Ann Coffin
Mr. and Mrs. Gerard H. Cohen
Dr. John and Bette Cohen
Ken and Ginny Colburn
Ms. Cara Colgate and Mr. Chris Conley
Helen Colquhoun and John & Ishbel  
   Maclennan
Mr. and Mrs. John P. Connaughton
Rosemary G. Conroy
Mrs. Jessica Consoli and Ms. Theresa  
   Consoli
Brian and Karen Conway
Mrs. Kathryn M. Conway
Alison Coolidge

We wish to thank the following gift funds and foundations that recommended 
grants to the New England Aquarium through donor-advised funds and other 
giving vehicles in 2019.

Bank of America Charitable Gift Fund
Benevity Community Impact Fund
BNY Mellon
Cambridge Trust Company
Combined Jewish Philanthropies
Community Foundation of Collier    
   County
Connemara Fund
Disney Voluntears - Ears to You
Fidelity Investments Charitable Gift  
   Fund
Fiduciary Trust Company

Goldman Sachs Philanthropy Fund
J.P. Morgan
The Boston Foundation
The New York Community Trust -  
   John Merck Fund
The Schwab Fund for Charitable  
   Giving
US Charitable Gift Trust (Eaton Vance  
   Charitable Giving)
Vanguard Charitable Endowment  
   Program

2019 Donors
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Copyright Clearance Center
Mr. Chad Council and Mrs. Lora Council
Ms. Leanne Cowley and Mr. Steven Galante
David Cox
Heidi Cox
Ms. Ellen Curren and Mr. John Lees
James Dalphond
Dana Farber Cancer Institute - Jimmy Fund  
   Clinic
Mr. and Mrs. Hillyard R. Danforth
Ms. Flora E. D'Angio*
Mark and Dana Deangelis
Mr. Nathaniel Deknatel and Ms. Jill  
   Deknatel
Crawford del Prete and Jessica del Prete
Dell
Debra Depaulis
Mr. John DeSisto
Mr. and Mrs. Gregory C. DeSisto
Digital Federal Credit Union
Ted Dintersmith
Dr. Mary F. Dockray-Miller and Mr. Michael  
   A. Miller
Mr. James C. Dolan
Tina Donnarummo
Mr. James F. Dore and Mrs. Teresa Dore
Mr. and Mrs. Nathan Dowden
Janice Doyle
Mr. and Mrs. John J. Doyle Jr.
Dunkin Brands
Michael and Suzanne Dunn
Mr. Michael F. Dunn
Mr. and Mrs. John L. DuPre
Marlene Durand
Mr. and Mrs. Richard Dwyer
Alan Dynner and Lisa Dynner
Eaton Vance Corp.
Edmund and Betsy Cabot Charitable  
   Foundation
Michael and Barbara Eisenson
Ms. Alexandra Ellwood and Mr. Assar  
   Westerlund
Dr. and Mrs. Kerry A. Emanuel
EMCOR Services Northeast - CommAir/ 
   BALCO
Mr. Bart Epker and Ms. Medha Sinha
Daniel and Grace Evans

Donald J. Evans
Everett Public Libraries
Exelon Corporation
Mr. and Mrs. Jack A. Faer
Mr. and Mrs. John K. Felter
Fidelity Brokerage Services LLC
Fidelity Investments Charitable Gift Fund
Ms. Tracy E. Fischer
Fisheries and Oceans Canada
Mr. and Mrs. Walter J. Flaherty
John L. Flannery
Mr. and Ms. Angel L. Flores-McLeod
Mr. Jonathan Flynn
Food and Agriculture Organization of the  
   United Nations
Mr. and Mrs. Lionel P. Fortin
Foster Dykema Cabot
Foundation M
Elise and Richard Frisbie
Mr. and Mrs. Christopher F. O. Gabrieli
Anne and Walter Gamble
Mr. and Mrs. Dozier L. Gardner
John and Vicky Garnsey
Cara Maggioni and Jay Gassner
Leilani and Andrew Germain
Dr. Catherine Giess and Mr. Benjamin Giess
Anne Gilson
Giving | Grousbeck Fazzalari
Goldman, Sachs & Co. Matching Gift  
   Program
Diane Arnold and Dean Goodermote
Captain James Goudreau and Dr. Jennifer  
   Goudreau
Mr. John Gould and Mrs. Debra Gould
Mr. and Mrs. R. Jeremy Grantham
Dr. Jonathan Green and Dr. Jennifer P.  
   Stone
Phillip Green
Ms. Ellen W. Griggs
Ms. Kathy Grise and Ms. Alex Grise
Mr. Wycliffe Grousbeck and Ms. Emilia  
   Fazzalari
Dr. Frederick Hains and Ms. Carolyn Foley
Mr. William J. Hall
Dr. Frank G. Haluska and Dr. Lia Gore
Hamill Family Foundation
Sarah Hancock

Harry Hanson and Annie Hollingsworth
Harbor Towers Condominium Trust
Mr. and Mrs. Perry Harris IV
Harvard Outings & Innings
Hastings Family Foundation
Mrs. Serena Hatch
Kimberly Hatfield
The Helen G. Hauben Foundation, Inc.
Hazard Family Foundation
Donna and Chip Hazard
Ina and Lewis Heafitz
Heidi's Helping Hands
Mr. Hans Heilman and Ms. Nancy Shepard
Charlotte and Kurt Hemr
Ms. Adriana Hernandez and Mr. Corey  
   Heady
Joan Hiam
Mr. Peter B. Hill and Ms. Allison Hill
Mr. Karl J. Hirshman
Ann Hochberg and Howard Weinstein
Mr. and Mrs. William B. Holding Jr.
Wendy S. Holding and Lindsay MacIndoe
Hollingsworth & Vose Company
Mr. Thomas Holt and Mrs. Jane Holt
Mrs. Leila Hooper and Mr. Herb Hooper
The Hopedale Foundation
Ms. Kelly Hoppe and Mr. Ryan Hoppe
Barbara and Amos Hostetter
Houghton Chemical Corporation
David and Elizabeth Houghton
Nancy and Charles Hovey
Ms. Bessie Howard
Lily Rice Hsia and John Hsia
Mr. and Mrs. John W. Humphrey
Ogden and Nina Hunnewell
Jeffrey and Roxanna Hurst
Ms. Kimberly Hutchinson and Mr. Benjamin  
   Tarlow
Mark D. Iafrati and Jane E. Freedman
IBM Corporation
Andrea A. Immelt
ImpactAssets
Mr. and Mrs. Timothy A. Ingraham*
International Data Group
Irving Oil
Island Foundation, Inc.
Bob Jacobs 
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Richard G. Jacobus Family Foundation
Richard Jacobus Jr.
The Janey Fund
Shiaw-Juang Jen
John Hancock Financial Services, Inc.
David and Suzette Johnson
Ms. Elizabeth L. Johnson
Philippe Joly
Mr. Jonathan Jordan and Mr. Daniel Jordan
Kris D. Kahn
Mr. and Mrs. Dan Kakabeeke
Danny Kalmar and Elaine Chow
Dr. Kay and Mr. David Kane
Mr. and Mrs. Edwin M. Kania Jr.
Mary Alice Karol and Renny Smith
Karp Family Foundation
Ms. Kathryn B. Kavadas
KBK Foundation
Mr. Don Keene and Ms. Linda Keene
Ms. Amanda Kelley-Teng and Mr. Alex Teng
Ed and Kathleen Kelly
Dr. H. Kimball and Ms. Traci Calcinari
Mr. Chris Klee and Mrs. Alexandra Klee
Kletjian Charitable Lead Trust
David Kloss and Karen Scott
Ms. Susan Knack
Knopf Family Foundation, Inc.
Mr. and Mrs. Northrup R. Knox Jr.
Mr. Adam Koppel and Dr. Brenda Haynes
KPMG LLP
Mr. and Mrs. P. Eric Krauss
Dr. Anne C. Kubik and Mr. Michael Krupka
Mr. Peter Kruskall
Mrs. Ellen Kryc
Mrs. Stephanie Kube and Mr. John Kube
Marilyn K. Kucharski
Ms. Jone D. LaBombard and Mr. William  
   Noyce
Lakeside Foundation
Emily Landecker Foundation, Inc.
Mr. and Mrs. Murray Lapides
Ms. Michelle LaSala and Ms. Elizabeth  
   Shea
Robyn L. Laukien
Mrs. Patricia P. Lawrence
Ms. Cynthia C. Lawry and Mr. Seth Lawry

Mrs. Lisa Lebovitz and Mr. Stephen D.  
   Lebovitz
Mr. Phillip E. Ledin and Ms. Janet  
   Morehouse
Ms. Kimberley A. Lehner
Mr. and Mrs. Scott Lennox
Mr. Douglas P. Leu and Ms. Debbie Pepper
Anya Levendusky
Alexander and Lianne Leventhal
Dr. Evan Leventhal and Ms. Madeline Miller
Sherry and Alan Leventhal
Mr. and Mrs. George Lewis*
Liberty Mutual
The Lincoln Community Foundation
Douglas and Carol Linde
Mr. John D. C. Little*
Ms. Kathy Liu and Mr. Jonathan Zalesky
Doug Lober and Ann Bitetti
Amory L. Logan
Ms. Jane Loos
Isabelle Loring
Loring, Wolcott & Coolidge Office
Mr.*ǂ and Mrs. George M. Lovejoy Jr.
The Lovett-Woodsum Family
Alistair, Sharon, and Rebecca Lowe
Lowell General Hospital
The Lowell Institute
Cynthia and Kent Lundberg
Ms. Patricia Ma
Mr. Scott MacDonald and Mr. Jeff Burgess
Annǂ and George Macomber*ǂ
Larry Madin
Paul Maeder and Gwill York

Susan Magdanz
John F. and Dorothy H. Magee Foundation
Dr. Andrew S. Magee
Michael P. Magnani
Mr. Mark Mangano
Tristin and Martin Mannion
Marine Mammal Commission
Dr. Ruth M. Marrion and Mr. Robert  
   Halenda
Michael Mars
Mr. Alan Marshall and Mrs. Laurie Marshall
Dana and Sheri Martin and Family
Ms. Sally Martin and Mr. Terry D. Martin
Dr. and Mrs. Robert Mashal
Massa Products Corporation
Massachusetts Clean Energy Center
Massachusetts Cultural Council 
Massachusetts Cultural Facilities Fund
Massachusetts Department of Marine  
   Fisheries
Massachusetts Executive Office of  
   Environmental Affairs
Massachusetts General Hospital
Massachusetts Institute of Technology
Massachusetts Organization of State  
   Engineers and Scientists
Massachusetts Port Authority
MassGeneral Hospital for Children
Stephen and Donna Mastrocola
Gregory W. Mateo
The Mateo Family
The MathWorks, Inc.
The Mattina R. Proctor Foundation

2019 Donors

*Charter Member    ǂ passed away in 2019 and early 2020

We wish to thank the Tide Leadership Committee for their enthusiasm, 
dedication, and advocacy in building our base of young supporters.

Jess Bechhofer
Bill Bereszniewicz
Casey Bereszniewicz
Jackie Bliss
Meg Bor
Julian Casey
Jasmine Gale

Scott MacGrath
JonPaul McBride
Anastasia Pavlovic
Augusta Polhemus
Schmidt St-Fleur
Jessica Young
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Ms. Suzanne L. Matus
Mr. Mark Matuschak
Scott Maxwell
Mr. Kevin McCann and Mrs. Cheryl McCann
Mrs. Anne E. C. McCants and Mr. William  
   McCants
Mr. and Ms. Michael J. McConnell
Maura McDonald
McKinsey & Company, Inc.
Mr. Andrew McLane and Mrs. Linda H.  
   McLane
Kathleen McQuiggan
Mr. Stephen Mead Jr. and Mrs. Laetitia F.  
   Mead
MEDITECH
Mr. John Medway
Patrick J. Melampy
Merwin Memorial Free Clinic For  
   Animals, Inc.
Dr. John Meyers
David E. Moeser Trust
Momenta Pharmaceuticals, Inc.
Alison S. Monaghan
Sy Montgomery
Michael E. Mooney
Ms. Barbara L. Moore and Mr. Jack A.  
   VanWoerkom
Mr. Paul J. Moosey and Mrs. Cynthia M.  
   Moosey
Susan and Anthony Morris
Charles Morrison
Mr. Brad Moyer and Mrs. Jennifer Moyer
Mr. and Mrs. William A. Muggia
Mr. and Mrs. Raymond Mui
The Curtis and Edith Munson Foundation
Ms. Kathryn Murtagh
Allison Myers
Charles Nadler and Louise Mauran Nadler
National Grid
National Oceanic and Atmospheric  
   Administration
Natixis Global Asset Management
Natural Resources Defense Council
Ms. Lindsay Neagle and Ms. Anne Pearson
NED Management L.P.
Gordon and Jane Nelson
New Balance

New England Aquarium Education Fund at  
   The Boston Foundation
New England Biolabs Foundation
New England Revolution
New Venture Fund
Alison Nolan
Nordblom Company
North Coast Seafoods Corporation
Alexander Notopoulos and Alexis Anderson
Ms. Ann O. Noyes
Ms. Heather Nunn
Nutter McClennen & Fish LLP
The Ocean Foundation
The Ocean Project
Christina O'Donnell
Kim Ogden and Frank Huntowski
Ann B. Oliver
Ms. Lise Olney and Mr. Tim Fulham
Carter and Sydney Olson
Vaughan O'Neal
Mr. and Mrs. Randall Orbon
Dr. Sean O'Reilly
Osceola Foundation, Inc.
Mr. Owl Foundation 
Oxford Fund, Inc.
Lynne and Tim Palmer
Mr. and Mrs. A. Neil Pappalardo
Parent Talk
Parker Hannifin Corporation
Ms. Carol S. Parks
Party Rental Ltd.
Sue Passacantilli and Daniel Passacantilli
Patina Restaurant Group
Mrs. Anne B. Peacher and Mr. Stephen C.  
   Peacher
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas V. Pedulla III
Mr. Eric Penanhoat and Ms. Rebecca Eyre
Charles J. Pentis Jr. and Holly F. Malarney
People's United Bank
David Perry and Julie Perry
Ms. Evelyn Peterman and Ms. Ellen O'Brien
Dianna Petrusky
Phillips Chocolates
Mr. and Mrs. Jeffrey Picard
Mrs. May H. Pierce*
Ms. Amanda Pitcher
Ms. Susan Playfair

Polar Beverages
Mr. Keith Polaski
Ms. Jennifer Ponting and Mr. Matthew Cox
Mrs. Carolyn A. Pope and Mr. Dana G. Pope
Portsmouth Naval Shipyard
Mr. and Mrs. Bryan Pothier
Boyd Potts and Gail DeRuzzo
Mr. Dan Powell and Mrs. Catherine Powell
Proud Pour
Putnam Investments
George*ǂ and Nancy Putnam
Kathy and George Putnam
Ms. Keri Pyke
Mr. Michael Query
Mr. and Mrs. Robert W. Quinn
Ms. Caroline Rando
Robert D. Rands
Katherine and Craig Raphaelson
Norman H. Read Charitable Trust
Ms. Denise Reardon and Mrs. Kim Curtin
Red Acre Foundation
John S. and Cynthia L. Reed Foundation
Mr. and Mrs. John S. Reed
Kristen and Paul Reeder
Emma and Mike Reeve
Mr. Jim Lee and Ms. Caroline Reeves
Ms. Andrea Reimann-Ciardelli
Mrs. Maria Reisman and Mr. Robert  
   Reisman
David Rensberger
Residences at the Intercontinental Boston
Resources Legacy Fund
Ress Family Foundation
Lise N. Revers
Mr. Travis Rhodes
Karen Foote Richards
Liz and Duncan Richardson
The Mabel Louise Riley Foundation
Bud and Margaret Ris
Brian Rivotto
Mr. Godfrey A. Rockefeller Jr.
Ms. Laura Roerden
Dr. June H. Romeo
Ms. Christina Rossi and Mr. Gregory K.  
   Papp
Ms. Lena R. Rotenberg and Dr. Harvey Levy
Ms. Amy K. Rowland

2019 Donors

*Charter Member    ǂ passed away in 2019 and early 2020
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Don Abrams and Roberta L. Rubin
Mr. René A. Ruiz and Dr. Susan Ruiz
Fernanda Sakamoto
Maurice and Luly Samuels
Dr. Karen Sandman
Sanofi Foundation for North America
Santander
Sappi Fine Paper North America
Saquish Foundation
The Saul Family
Tedd and Ella Saunders
Mr. and Mrs. Kitt Sawitsky
Sawyer Parks Charitable Foundation
Emily F. Schabacker
Philip Schiller and Kim Gassett Schiller
Daniel and Jessica Schmitz
Schneider Electric
Ms. Katherine Schoonover
Schrafft Charitable Trust
Dr. Thomas Schuetz
Mr. C. Eric Schwartz
Sea Pact
Senior Aerospace-Metal Bellows Division
Sensata Foundation
Sensitech, Inc.
The Shane Foundation*
Ms. Mary Shannon and Ms. Elce Shannon
Mr. and Mrs. James M. Sharpe
Mr. Kevin Sheehy
Kathleen and Ross Sherbrooke*
Willow B. Shire
Mr. Kevin Shone
Mr. and Mrs. Cris Shuldiner
Simmons College
James and Marilyn Simons
Mr. John E. Sisson and Dr. Betsy Sisson
Mr. and Mrs. Brian Skerry
The Slater Foundation
Mr. Samuel Slater and Mrs. Jessica Slater
Debbie and Bob Slotpole
Hannes and Brynja Smárason
Mr. Edward M. Smith
Mrs. Sandy Smith
Snave Foundation
Mr. and Mrs. Richard A. Soden, Esq.
South Shore American Postal Workers  
   Union

Spaulding Rehabilitation Hospital 
Paul S. Spivack in Memory of Maureen  
   Angelini
The Seth Sprague Educational and  
   Charitable Foundation
Vikki N. Spruill and Jeff Spruill
Pat and David Squire
State Street Corporation
Stefano La Sala Foundation, Inc.
Mr. and Ms. Donald J. Steiner
Stetson Whitcher Fund at The Boston  
   Foundation
The Abbot and Dorothy H. Stevens  
   Foundation
Stevenson Family Charitable Trust
Mr. and Mrs. Howard H. Stevenson
Dr. Kristoffer Stokes
Jonathan F. Stone
Mrs. Susan T. Strauss
Gordon R. Strodel
Ms. Margaret Suby and Mr. David Dorney
Mr. and Mrs. Dan Sullivan
Gail Sullivan and Scott Page
Mr. and Mrs. Kevin J. Sullivan
The Summer Fund
The Sustainability Group
Mr. and Mrs. Brian Swett
Mr. Gerald A. Swislow
Edward and Pamela Taft
Takeda Pharmaceuticals International Co.
Heather Tausig
Kate and Ben Taylor
Mr. and Mrs. James W. Taylor
Ms. Ami Teruya and Dr. Leon Sanchez
Kim and Arnaud Tesson
Mrs. Janet Testa and Mrs. Karen Testa  
   Dunn
Mr. Timothy Tetreault and Dr. Abigail Maria  
   Childs
Texas A&M University
The Thorson Foundation
Tillen Family
Mr. and Mrs. Edward J. Timberlake IV
The Timberland Company
The Tiny Tiger Foundation
The TJX Companies, Inc.
Sara Tollerud

Mr. and Mrs. Matthew C. Torrey
Trillium Brewing Company
The Triple T Foundation
Mr. and Mrs. Robert C. Trumbull
Mrs. Walter H. Trumbull*
The Trust Family Foundation
David Andrew Trust
Geoff Tuff
Tufts Health Plan
Twin Rivers Technologies
TZP Group LLC
Robert and Mary Uek
United States Geological Survey
University of Maine
University of Massachusetts, Boston
Judy and Richard Usen
U.S. Postal Service Processing and  
   Distribution Center
USPS Social & Recreation Committee
USW Local 9360
UVAS Foundation
Mr. Warren Valdmanis and Mrs. Kristin  
   Valdmanis
Issa Van Dyk
Van Sloun Foundation
Vanasse Hangen Brustlin, Inc.
Judith A. Vanderkay
Ms. Lee S. Varon
Veolia
Ralph and Kathy Verni
Vertex Pharmaceuticals, Inc.
Veterinary Neurology and Pain  
   Management
Dr. Nancy J. Vickers
Michelle and Andrés Vilms
Vineyard Wind
The Volgenau Foundation
Mrs. Emily V. Wade
Ms. Kathleen C. Waite
Mr. and Mrs. Monte J. Wallace
Mr. Allan L. Wallack
Mr. and Mrs. Michael J. Walsh
Mr. Paul V. Walsh and Ms. Jennifer Sudduth  
   Walsh
Mr. Scott Warner and Ms. Brenda        
   Campbell-Warner
Mr. Scott Wayne
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Edwin S. Webster Foundation
William F. Weld
Sonja Weldon
Wells National Estuarine Research Reserve
Ann Welsh and Carden Welsh
Ira B. Werger
Mr. Walther T. Weylman*
The David P. Wheatland Charitable Trust
Ms. Emily White
Peter Wierzbinski

Kendra and Peter Wilde
Mr. and Mrs. Charles S. Willauer
The Willette Family
Mr. and Mrs. Dudley H. Willis
Mrs. Kim Wilson and Dr. Roger Nuss
Mrs. Katherine B. Winter*
Clara B. Winthrop Charitable Trust
Wodecroft Foundation
Mr. William J. Wolf and Mrs. Allison W. Wolf
Wolverine Worldwide

Emily G. Wood and Thomas Wood
The Woolley-Clifford Foundation
Rod Wright
Dr. Charlotte Yeh
Christopher Yens and Temple Gill
Ms. Debra Zides
Peter and Ginia Ziobro
Ms. Rya W. Zobel*

In-Kind Gifts

Compass National
Connelly Partners
Rob Cuddi
JP Licks
Ruth M. Marrion
Massachusetts Veterinary Referral Hospital
Kathleen Orr
Rebecca W. Quinn
Reynolds DeWalt

Endowed and Named Funds

David B. Stone Fund (1970)
Winslow Memorial Fund (1977)
John H. Cunningham Jr. Fund (1982)
Harold E. Edgerton Fund (1982)
New England Aquarium Education Fund  
   at The Boston Foundation (1983)

Comprising the following funds:
Robert G. Stone Fund (1971)
Paul F. Hellmuth Fund (1984)
Helen B. Spaulding Fund (1985)
William S. Brewster Fund (1986)

David B. Arnold Jr. Fund (1985)
Animal Care Fund (1985)
Weston Howland Fund for Admissions  
   (1988)
Edmund C. Toomey Endowed Education  
   Fund (2005)
Akiko Shiraki Dynner Fund for Ocean
   Exploration and Conservation (2005)
The Buttrick Fund for Volunteer Programs  
   (2006)
Lindy Johnson Fellowship Fund (2011)  

Every effort was made to accurately reflect each contributor. If you find an error in the list, please accept our sincere apology and 
contact the Development Office at 617-226-2134.

Thank you to our generous corporate and foundation partners, whose support propels our mission forward and enables us to expand 
the influence of our conservation work.

Support like yours allows us to achieve our mission to expand our education outreach, develop science-
based solutions to the human impact on our oceans, and help protect fragile marine ecosystems. Thank you!  

If you would like to learn more about how you can help keep our mission moving forward, please visit us  
at www.neaq.org/support/mission-forward-fund.

2019 Donors

*Charter Member    


